

September 7th, 2005

Mr. David Fee LCF 6351 NW 28th Way Fort Lauderdale, FL 33309

Dear David,

I just wanted to write you a note about the job your company did for Miss Jane, Inc. I have been involved in several home and commercial renovations over the past few years and I have never been more impressed than with the performance of LCF.

Brian was outstanding as a project manager and a great guy. He was so helpful in advising me how to deal with the city He really helped me keep my sanity as the city kept throwing curve balls at us. Get Brian to tell you about the firewall stickers we had to put in after the structural had been approved and the ceiling installed. But they were magically installed within hours. He gets things done and is so calm about it all.

Everyone always showed up when they were expected, materials were delivered on time, phone calls were returned promptly. Just everything was done so professionally. But when the guys showed up (not expected by me) to clean up after every stage, I knew we had made the right decision in choosing LCF.

I also must mention the job that Joe did with the ceiling, it came out beautiful. He is truly talented in that field and worked really hard to get us finished quickly. My neighbors kept coming over to watch him make the cuts on the end pieces. He is a great asset to LCF. There are others whose names I don't know but please tell them how happy we were with everyone.

Great people make a company great and you have some great guys working for you. But it all starts at the top, so you deserve credit for running such a professional organization.

When we get all the finishing touches done, we are going to have an open house and we would love it, if you and your wife can stop by

Sincerely.

Michael W. Turner